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TOGETHER  WE  SERVE 

STRENGTHEN  THE  PRIDE 

HAPPY NEW YEAR!  Six more months of fun. It has been great the first half of my governing 
year, and I am looking forward to the next 6 months. 
 
We have a new club.  A big welcome to the Nacogdoches Ladies Lions Club.  These ladies are ex-
cited about being new Lions and serving their communities.  We are looking forward to an exciting 
charter night sometime in February. 
 
Overall, membership has been a good work in progress, thanks to all the Lions doing recruit-
ing.  Looking for new members is a never ending process.  We belong to a great organization, lets 
share the excitement with others.  We have 6 more months in this Lions year, don't stop 
now.  Remember, the more hands we have, the more we can serve our communities needs. 
 
Looking forward to seeing as many of you that are able to attend at the Mid-Winter Conference in 
Livingston on January 17th. The Livingston Lions has promised us some great Bar-B-Que. Bring all 
of your new members and have them inducted at the conference.  Please let myself or PDG Ran-
dall Morris know how many new members you will be bringing.  Also pre-register yourself, we 
want to be sure there is enough bar-b-cue.  We will also be having a very interesting speaker, who 
will be talking to us about NASA. You don't want to miss this. While we are on the subject of meet-
ings, don't forget the District Convention in Beaumont, at the Holiday Inn on April 17-18.  The 
convention committee is working real hard to make this a fun and eventful convention. 
 
See you soon, 
 
  
TOGETHER WE SERVE 
DG JACK SEDTAL 
409-727-2541 
409-718-8604 
 

Thoughts From The Governor  



One Way Every Lion Can Help Lions 

 
Time is really flying by. We are already at the middle point of the Lion year. I am very 

proud of all that you have done and are doing. The foundational focus of my theme 

is Strengthen the Pride through Service, and you have responded! You are reporting a re-

cord number of service activities. 

Thank you for embracing the ñASK 1ò concept where every Lion has been challenged to 

ask at least one person to join our association. In most places we are chartering bigger and 

more clubs. We are trending well in membership growth, and by all indications we are do-

ing a better job of identifying and developing leaders. We have also launched tools to help 

every club increase their effectiveness. But there is one major area of global concern: the 

number of dropped members. 

There is little use in recruiting new members if we let our existing members slip out the 

back door. In hindsight, I wish that I had put more emphasis on retention. Rather than living 

with regrets, I decided to do something about it. We have launched ñKeep 1òða simple 

concept to drive home the importance of keeping each and every one of our members ac-

tively involved. 

Very few Lions will ever be involved with chartering a club, and for many of our members 

asking someone to join is very hard. But every Lion in some way can help keep our mem-

bers actively involved. It is important to welcome our members, value them, train them, en-

courage them, mentor them and more. There is an old saying: ñPeople donôt care how much 

you know, until they know how much you care.ò To reach our full potential, we have to 

give more effort in keeping our members. 

As your president, I have vowed to do all that I can to Strengthen the Pride. I know that I 

cannot do it alone, but together WE CAN. 
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http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/about-lions/our-leadership/meet-the-leaders/presidents-message-print.php
http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/about-lions/our-leadership/meet-the-leaders/presidents-message-print.php
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The Centennial Service Challenge 
 

By: Ed Stiles, 1st Vice District Governor 
 
Some of you have probably heard about LCIõs Centennial Service Challenge, but many may not have.  The Centen-
nial Service Challenge is an initiative to celebrate Lionsõ 100 years of service, and challenge all clubs to participate 
in all four Global Service Action Campaigns to benefit 100 million people worldwide by the end of June, 2018. 
The four campaigns (goal areas) and the recommended times of the year to participate are: 

Engaging Our Youth ð Host service projects that help youth in your community, or inspire the next gen-
eration of volunteers by inviting Leos or local youth to serve on a project with you. (August) 

Sharing the Vision ðð Give the gift of sight by planning projects that help children or neighbors who are 
blind or living with low vision. (October) 

Relieving the Hunger ð Build stronger families and communities by organizing a food drive or service pro-
ject to help feed the hungry  (December/January) 

Protecting Our Environment ð Plan projects that protect and improve the environment to make your 
community a better place for everyone (April) 

The four goal areas seek to benefit 100 million people overall by 2018, with 25 million people around the world 
benefitting in each of the four Global Service Action areas.  The times of the year to participate are recommended, 
but clubs can work on campaigns at any time of each year. 
Whatõs In It For Our Club? 
Your club can earn a Centennial Banner Patch with a special gemstone design each year you sponsor a Global Ser-
vice Action project impacting Youth, Vision, Hunger, and/or the Environment. 

Each gemstone represents the number of different Global Service Action Campaigns that 
            your club participates in during the fiscal year. 

The more campaigns you participate in, the more gemstones you can earn for your banner 
            patch. 

Earn a diamond-level Centennial Banner Patch by participating in all four Global Service Action Campaigns in 
any given year. 

Qualifying donations to Lions Clubs International Foundation will also count toward your Centennial Banner 
Patches.  All Centennial service activities must be reported through MyLCI's Service Activity Report on the LCI 
website to receive credit. The reporting deadline for earning the annual club patches at the end of each year will be 
July 15 (2015, 2016, 2017, and 2018). 
Visit the Centennial website at www. Lions100.org to learn how your club can join the celebration. 
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Planting a Lions Club Garden                                      

 

Happy New Year to you and yours!   

We have a clean slate to start the 2015 year, and it is time to begin thinking about sowing some new seeds in Lion-
ism.   

Lions Clubs are a lot like gardens.  They must be tended and nurtured if you want them to sow fruitful crops for 
your community.  Every club must plant these plants to be successful: 

Plant three rows of Peas: 

Peace of mind that you are helping your community and building strong relationships 
Peace of heart that you are sharing yours with those in need 
Peace of soul that comes from knowing you have helped the less fortunate 

Plant four rows of squash: 

Squash gossip because it is deadly and nonproductive 
Squash indifference by involving every member of the club with useful activities and duties 
Squash grumbling by sharing ideas and stories that make everyone smile 
Squash selfishness by working as a team and making everyone responsible 

Plant four rows of lettuce: 

Lettuce us be faithful to our God, our club members, and our clubõs purpose 
Lettuce us be kind to our fellow man and be an example of service 
Lettuce us be patient with everyone and working while we wait 
Lettuce us really love one another 
 

No Garden is without turnips: 

Turnip for meetings 
Turnip for service 
Turnip to help one another 

To conclude our garden you must have Thyme: 

Thyme for God 
Thyme for other Lions 
Thyme for family 
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Thyme for friends 

Remember, you reap what you sow, so water freely with patience and cultivate with love.   When this garden pro-
duces, your community will receive an amazing crop of service.    

Here is hoping every club in our district has a plentiful crop this year, and has fun while tending the garden.  

 

Bobbie Fagan 

2nd Vice District Governor 

 

                                                           

 

 

 

DISTRICT GOVERNOR  

Jack Sedtal 

3316 Ave M 

Nederland, TX 77627 

R: 409-727-2541 

C: 409-718-8604 

jlsedtal@yahoo.com 

 

1st VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR  

Ed Stiles 

10890 State Hwy 87 S 

Hemphill, TX 75948 

R: 409-579-2570 

B: 409-579-4274 

edstiles@sbcglobal.net 

2nd VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR  

Bobbie Fagan 

4900 FM 3126 

Livingston, TX 77351 

R: 936-967-0740 

C: 936-245-0044 

bfagan1950@livingston.net 

 

CABINET SECRETARY  

PDG Randall Morris 

825 N Creekwood Rd 

Vidor, TX 77662 

R: 409-745-3788 

B: 409-201-2053 

randall.morris69@gmail.com 

CABINET SECRETARY RECORDING  

Billie Blackburn 

7195 Hurley Dr. 

Beaumont, TX 77708 

R: 409-898-3797 

C: 409-673-0497 

blackburnw@att.net 

 

CABINET TREASURER  

Harold Yost 

1306 Brookwood Pl. 

Lufkin, TX 75904 

R: 936-632-7821  B: 936-559-0867 

C: 936-675-2210  F: 936-634-0022 

yoshe@suddenlinl.net 
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Nacogdoches Ladies Lions Club 
Cordially Invites You and 

Your Guest to Our 

Charter Night Dinner 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Thursday, February 26, 2015 
6:30pm · 8:00pm 

Nacogdoches County Annex 
101 West Main Street 

Nacogdoches, TX 
Tickets $20.00 per person 

Make check payable to 
Nacogdoches Ladies Lions Club 

c/o Stephanie Ricks 
PO Box 630432 

Nacogdoches, TX  75963 
Please RSVP by February 20th to 

Michelle Smith @ 936.554.7280 or 
micknac@me.com 

mailto:micknac@me.com
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Itõs Time for Summer Camp at 

The TEXAS LIONS CAMP!  

When can applications be submitted?  

On-Line Applications will be accepted beginning in January 2015.  

Manual Applications will be accepted beginning in February 2015.  

How do I as a Lion sponsor a child to attend?  

Follow these four easy stepsé 

1. Find a Camper            2. Visit with the parents  

3. Fill out the application    4. Arrange Transportation  

When are the sessions?  

Regular Sessions  

Session 1ñJune 7th to June 13th (Ages 7 to 16)  

Session 2ñJune 14th to June 20th (Ages 7 to 16)  

Session 3ñJune 21st to June 27th (Ages 7 to 16)  

Session 4ñJune 28th to July 4th (Ages 7 to 16)  

Session 5ñJuly 5th to July 11th *Concurrent  

Specialty Camps  

Camp NeuronñJuly 5th to July 11th *Concurrent  

Camp David Session 6ñJuly 12th to July 18th *Concurrent  

Down SyndromeñJuly 12th to July 18th (Ages 12 to 16) *Concurrent  

Camp Discovery Session 7ñJuly 19th to July 25th  

Type I Diabetes  

Session 8ñJuly 26th to August 1st (Ages 8 to 15)  

Session 9ñAugust 2nd to August 8th (Ages 8 to 15)  

 

Remember...Children Can at the Texas Lions Camp!  
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 The District 2-S1 Lions Alert Team needs your help and support.  We are asking 

every club to please develop a Disaster Response Plan that will outline what your club 

can do in the event of a disaster in our district.  A disaster can be any of several things, 

like a Tornado, Flood, Wildfire, or even a Hurricane.  We are not asking people to remain 

in harmôs way; the Alert Team only becomes active after the Disaster when all 

evacuation orders have been lifted.  The most likely scenario that we will be dealing with 

is a Hurricane, but it is not the only.  We need to know what your local club can do in 

your area and also if you may be available to assist in efforts throughout the district if the 

need should arise.  Please contact your closest Alert Team representative, Lion Duane 

Lout from Shelbyville in the northern part of the District and Lion Robert Blackburn in 

the South, for a program or information about the Lions Alert Team.  We are also asking 

each club to make a $1.00 per member contribution to the District Emergency Disaster 

Fund.  Please notate on the check that it is for the Emergency Disaster Fund or Lions 

Alert Team, This ensures that the funds are deposited in the correct account.   

Lion Duane Lout      Lion Robert Blackburn 

10109 State Hwy 87 S     7195 Hurley Drive 

Shelbyville, Tx 75973      Beaumont, Tx 77708 

Ddlout69@gmail.com      tahoe208@gmail.com 

936-598-7943       409-898-3797 or 409-656-3011 
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Texas Lions Camp 

District 2-S1 Workday March 28, 2015 

 

The Workday Committee has put together the Lions Workday 2015 menu.  We will be preparing breakfast and lunch for all 
the workers at the Lions Camp Workday for March 28, 2015.  We usually have just under 400 for breakfast and around 500 
for lunch.   

We encourage all District 2-S1 Clubs to participate in the Workday.  We need all Clubs and Lions to con-
tribute funds for purchasing the food.  We would suggest anything from $50 to $250 per club or individual.  For 
those interested in working the event, our sleeping facilities are separate from the other workers and space is limited.  Lion 
Billie will be coordinating those who plan to help with the cooking and you should contact her if you plan to go work.   

It takes about $2,000 to purchase the needed supplies.     

If you want to contribute funds to this activity, please send your checks to Beaumont Breakfast Lions Club, Camp Workday, 
%Lion Billie Blackburn, 7195 Hurley Drive, Beaumont, Texas 77708 or send your questions to blackburnw@att.net. 

We would appreciate you and your clubõs participating in this project. 

 

       Beaumont Breakfast Lions Club 

       Camp Workday Coordinator 

       Lion Billie Blackburn 

       409 898-3797 or 409 673-0497 

mailto:blackburnw@att.net
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Saturday, May 2, 2015 , 8:00 a.m. shotgun start  

Sunset Grove Country Club, Orange, Texas  

The following sponsorship opportunities on a òfirst come ð first serve basisó. 

Please visit our website  www.lionsgolftournament.org   for  more information.  

 
 

Ä TITLE SPONSOR -  $5,000  (One available)  

Ä Lunch Sponsor -  $ 2,5 00 (One available)  

Ä Breakfast Sponsor -  $1,500  (One available)  

Ä Hole Flag Spon sor -  $1,000  (One available)  

Ä Golf  Cart  Sponsor -  $750 (One available)  

Ä Beverage Cart  Sponsor ð $50 0 (One available)  

Ä Awards Sponsor -  $250 (Two available)  

Ä Registration Sponsor -  $ 200  (One available)  

Ä Putting Green Sponsor -  $ 200  (One available)  

Ä Bag Drop Spons or -  $200  (One available)  

Ä Tee Sponsor -  $100  (18 available)  

Ä Green Sponsor -  $100  (18 available)  

 

Company Name:             

 

Contact Person:             

 

Address:              

 

City, State, Zip:             

 

Phone:       Fax:        

 

E-Mail Address:             

 

23RD ANNUAL LIONS EYE BANK OF TEXAS GOLF TOURNAMENT 





 

ABOUT US  
 
The Lions Eye Bank of Texas at Baylor College  
of Medicine, is located in Houston within the Tex- 
as Medical Center, was founded in 1953 by Bay- 
lor and the Lions Clubs of the Texas Gulf Coast.  
It is a non-profit organization established as a  
joint effort between the Lions Clubs of the Texas  
Gulf Coast and Baylor College of Medicine. The  
Lions Eye Bank of Texas provides corneal tissue  
�W�R���V�X�U�J�H�R�Q�¶�V���D�F�U�R�V�V���W�K�H���7�H�[�D�V���*�X�O�I���&�R�D�V�W���D�Q�G�� 
throughout the world. The Lions Eye Bank of  
Texas exists to promote the work of the Lions 

Eye Bank of Texas at Baylor College of Medi- 
cine. In particular, provide community education  
and outreach programs about the importance of  
cornea donation, prevention for the causes of 
preventable corneal blindness along with provid- 
ing corneas at no charge to patients in need of a 
transplant. 

 

OUR MISSION 
The Lions Eye Bank of Texas is committed to  
advancing sight restoration by recovering and  
providing quality donor eye tissue for corneal 
transplantation and research. Last year, over 
1,400 people benefitted from improved sight from  
tissue provided by the Lions Eye Bank of Texas  
at Baylor College of Medicine. By having fund- 
raising events such as our Annual Golf Tourna- 
ment, the Lions eye Bank of Texas is able to 

continue its educational and community outreach 
programs along with providing corneas at no 

charge to indigent patients in need of a trans- 
plant. 

 

 

23rd Annual 

Texas Eye Bank 

Golf Tournament 

May 2, 2015 

Committed to Advancing Sight  Restoration! 

 

Join us at beautiful Sunset 
Grove Country Club, 2900 
Sunset Drive, Orange, Texas 
on Saturday, May 2, 2015 

   
    
   

23rd Annual 

Texas Eye Bank 

Golf Tournament 

May 2, 2015  


